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	Notes


Saddleworth District Meeting
Thursday 30 March 2017
Uppermill Civic Hall
10.30am 
	Present: 
	Cllr Colin McLaren 
	Oldham Council (Oldham Council Representative on the PDNP Board) 

	
	Cllr John McCann
	Oldham Council (South Ward)

	
	Parish Cllr Rob Knotts
	Saddleworth Parish Council

	
	Sarah Fowler 
	Chief Executive PDNP Authority 

	
	John Scott
	Director Conservation and Housing - PDNPA

	
	Andrew Fletcher
	Volunteer Member of Strategic Planning Sub Committee (working on Saddleworth Neighbourhood Plan)

	
	Stephen  Irvine
	Oldham Council - Head of Planning and Infrastructure 

	
	Elizabeth Dryden Stuart
	Oldham Council – Team Leader, Development Control and Planning

	
	Jane Soriente
	Oldham Council – District Case Worker, Saddleworth and Lees District Team

	
	Lisa Macdonald
	Oldham Council – District Co-ordinator Saddleworth and Lees

	Apologies:
	Cllr Adrian Alexander
	Oldham Council – Saddleworth West and Lees Ward and Chair of Saddleworth and Lees District Executive


1.
Welcome and Introductions
Cllr McLaren opened the meeting and introductions were made
2.
Roles and Responsibilities

Roles and responsibilities were discussed
3.
Saddleworth Neighbourhood Plan (progress to date)
Parish Councillor Rob Knotts brought the meeting up to date with progress on the Saddleworth Neighbourhood Plan.
It was noted that the Parish Council is the largest in the country and represents a population of around 25,000 living amongst 13 villages in an area which covers 52% of the Borough of Oldham. All of which make the development of a Neighbourhood Plan challenging and complex.

The Parish Council are in the process of developing a consultation and communication strategy and have produced a timeline showing key actions and milestones to drive forward the process over the next 2 years.

4.
GMSF


Stephen Irvine and Elizabeth Dryden-Stuart brought the meeting up to date with the GMFS process. With regard to Oldham, it was recognised that there are aren’t enough available brown field sites across the Borough to meet the 20 year housing land supply and that it is likely that green belt sites will need to be considered to meet the short fall. 

From a Saddleworth point of view, the only available strategic site is at Fletchers. There was consensus that the current proposal put forward as part of GMSF does not reflect the local aspirations for its development and the need to create a vision/masterplan for this unique area was agreed.

Sarah Fowler and John Scott also expressed their concerns regarding the current GMSF proposals for the site which is of significance as part of the northern gateway into the National Park, the area around Dove Stone being a key tourism destination. PDNP has submitted a letter of objection to GMSF.
5.
Peak District National Park – Northern Conversation

Sarah also explained that there is an ambition to further engage the Authorities which form the Northern Arc of the Peak Park. This would take into consideration issues such as community engagement, natural flood risk management, moors for the future, tourism and visitor economy. 
6.
Presentation – Andrew Fletcher


Andrew presented the draft vision/strategy for the site produced on behalf of Saddleworth Parish Council in response to GMSF and in order to articulate initial thoughts around opportunities for the site as part of the Neighbourhood Plan. The Parish Council supports the GMSF in terms of thematic policies relating to meeting housing need and enhancing the tourism economy but objects strongly to the specific proposals for the Fletcher’s site. In particular it believes the Site Allocation in the draft GMSF

· Includes open fields which should remain undeveloped

· Should not include proposals for further holiday lodges 

· Inappropriately limits the site to a single landownership when a partnership scheme between the two landowners in the valley is likely to lead to a much superior development with a stronger chance of support from the local community
On the other hand, with amendments, it would be possible to create a new community which would be attractive as a place to live and a tourism destination benefiting the local economy.

The presentation included a comprehensive slide show which highlighted potential areas for development and also demonstrated the detrimental impact to the landscape should development go ahead on 3 parts of the site as currently proposed.

The presentation was received positively and the approach was supported by John and Sarah who felt that the overall vision was in line with the initial views of the Peak Park.

7.
Next Steps


It was felt that in order to make progress with the vision/strategy for the Fletchers/Tanners site it would be necessary to take the presentation to the Parish Council, The Saddleworth and Lees District Executive, the PDNPA and to Oldham Councils Leadership/Cabinet to agree a common direction. (Liz also made the point that Oldham Council is about to undertake a review of its Local Plan).
Discussions will also need to take place with the key land owners/developers (Tanners and Purico).


With regard to any potential discussion around the development of a visitor centre, it was agreed that a conversation would need to take place with the RSPB who also have aspirations to provide a visitor centre in the vicinity of the Sailing Club at Dove Stone. It was agreed that John would make contact with the RSPB.    
8.
Peak Park Annual Tour


It was proposed to bring the Peak Park annual tour to the northern area of the Peak Park and to incorporate the Tanners/Fletchers/Dove Stone site. It was also proposed to have a lunch stop at the Uppermill Civic Hall.


It was agreed that John would meet with Cllr McLaren to discuss arrangements.
9.
Saddleworth District Meetings

It was agreed that this group would meet again once the presentations to Oldham Council, Saddleworth Parish Council, Saddleworth and Lees District Executive and the PDNA have taken place – likely to be late June/July.
[image: image2.jpg]©

Oldham

Council



